Town of Dudley
Open Space and Recreation Plan Committee
Dudley Municipal Complex

71 West Main Street, Dudley, MA  01571

April 5, 2023 @ 7:00pm – Room 321A
Approved 5/3/2023

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.
1.   Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:
The public meeting opened at 7:03pm.  In attendance were David Harrigan, Richard Clark, Linda Lorkiewicz, William Scanlon, Town Planner, Sam Carter, Associate Planner from CMRPC and Michelle Jervis, Clerk.   Nicole LeBlanc and Jeff Murray were absent.   
Edward Bazinet motioned to approve the minutes of 4/5/23.   Richard Clark seconded.  Unanimous Vote.
Public Forum – The Public Forum took place on March 22, 2023, at the library.  It was a small, but engaged, turnout and all discussed what the attendants asked and discussed at the forum.   One of the stations had the habitat features map.  This map shows various vernal pools throughout Dudley and many did not know what they were or how to get a vernal pool certified/registered.  That process is through the State and Mass Wildlife.  Several members were asked about the town beach and wanted better access.  Swimming lessons were discussed and the beach playground area. That was a popular discussion at the forum.  Michael Radner, Landscape Architect for the New Town Commons and Playground attended, and many people enjoyed his presentation.   On the agricultural side Linda Lorkiewicz mentioned that she was approached by the Boys and Girls Club.  She was not aware that they have a hydroponic garden and feels that the Agricultural Commission should consider having a presentation at a later date. Sam Carter gathered some information shared that that recreation and maintaining the fields were very popular. Discussion took place regarding Pine Street Park, no one really knows where it is in town.  It is hidden and there is limited parking because residents of the area park there.  They would like to have signage there, no parking for tenants.  Also, we all need a stable funding source for Recreation.  All agreed to see about upcoming grant opportunities.  
Alycia Figueredo from the Recreation Commission attended the meeting.  She stated that her Commission is looking at different parks and play areas as well as the town beach.  All agreed to discuss a road race similar to the one we had several years ago.  The race was to raise money for the beach.  

Sam Carter stated that we now have to work on our action plan, have maybe one more meeting and finalize the plan prior to submitting it to the State.  We will be looking for letters of support for this plan. One of the actions is to develop new recreation and activities in town.  Some ideas were:  disc golf park located in the area around the town beach, construct a dedicated softball field, improve the basketball courts at the beach, dog park, a Centennial Park on the grounds of the old dye house, develop better play areas for children and maintain the rail trail.  Our objectives could be increased awareness of active recreation, prepare a brochure, website, social media, and signage.  For future projects develop a passive recreation along the French River Greenway, which will come to fruition with the development of Stevens Mill project and connect with Connecticut the rail trail.  

The next meeting is scheduled for May 3, 2023.
Richard Clark motioned to adjourn at 8:40pm.  Edward Bazinet seconded.  Unanimous Vote

Respectfully submitted, Michelle Jervis, Clerk

